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Action Items
· Schwartz to locate better surrogate for kelt study, use Wertheimer paper as reference, talk with other hatcheries for excess brood stock or post-spawned steelhead.

Notes

B1/B2CC Kelt Study

· Schwartz reported that fish being used for the study were 3-5 lbs rainbows.  Group stated concern that these are not representative of kelts and recommended talking with hatcheries to get better surrogates.  Trevor Conder offered to talk with Eagle Creek, Tom Lorz offered to talk with tribal members.  Schwartz tasked with finding a better surrogate, potentially excess brood stock or post spawned steelhead.
B2 FGE 

· See Medina handout – attached

· CFD Model of B2 Intake(s) is complete, team will start modeling alternatives in February.  Gary Fredricks recommends a physical model in addition to CFD model.  Gary also asked if COE will submit change form for operation of B2 prior to fish passage season.  Schwartz said that the Fish Passage Plan includes a soft constraint to operate B2 from mid- to upper end of the 1% range, would only operate at the lower end in the event of low flows, that a change form isn’t necessary.

B2 Orifice Lighting
· See Medina Handout – attached

B2 BGS

· Medina reported that removal of the BGS is completed

Turbine Survival Program

· Direct Capture

· See Medina handout – attached

· George would like to get agreement from TSP and Region on how to test

· Gary recommends a TSP meeting to discuss how a test could be conducted using ANY technology.

· D. Schwartz/Bob J. are developing alternatives for a study design

· Marin Ahmann is deploying to Afghanistan in March, Laurie Ebner will be filling in as the TSP Technical Lead

JDA COP

· COP Addendum

· Medina reported that the revision/update to the COP is in progress

· CAES
· Medina reported that the avian lines will be installed prior to the fish passage season.  Completion date is set for 01 April, 2011

· Spillway Weirs

· Plans are being worked for making the spillway weirs permanent (i.e. painting etc)
TDA North and East Ladders

· See Medina handout – attached

· Fredricks requested that the region have an opportunity to review alternatives report before a decision is made

TDA Avian Deterrent Array
· Planned for completion 03 April

Lower Columbia River Survival Study

· Special FFDRWG to discuss JDA operations (spring/summer) and BON summer ops scheduled for 18 February at NOAA.  Eppard requested that FFDRWG members come prepared to discuss and support operations.

Survival Study Methods

· No update

JSATS Tag Downsize

· Held a meeting to develop application space for a smaller JSATS tag.  Ideas are being assembled for distribution.

Avian Predation Actions

· No update provided

TDA Avian Deterrent Array

· Schwartz report that the array is scheduled for completion 03 April, 2011 

Lamprey Program

· See Natalie Richards handout – attached

· Also see Sean Tackley handout – attached

Next Portland FFDRWG:  24 March, 2011

